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This school supports the Child Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students are kept safe from all forms of harm at all times. 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 
As we have just completed our first week of online learning and our 
third in a remote learning context, I would like to thank everyone 
for your efforts in supporting your child/children in completing the 
tasks set for them daily. Balancing work, life and now your 
child’s/children’s learning is no easy feat, particularly when most of 
it is in the confinements of the family home. We thank everyone for 
their patience and consideration as we iron out some of the 
technical challenges whilst, at the same time, providing a variety of 
learning opportunities.  
 
We are also currently seeking 6-10 'internet 
dongles' for families who may not have access to 
the internet. If you have a 'dongle' you could loan 
to the school it would be much appreciated. We 
hope to have some 'sim' cards to utilise in the 
dongles within the next week or so! 
 
ATTENDANCE  
Thank you for those people who are responding so quickly to the 
fortnightly ‘Student Attendance Intention’ Google survey. This has 
made planning for and managing a skeleton staff at school so 
much easier. We understand that circumstances change and if so, 
we ask that parents contact me via email or phone. Can I please 
ask those who are not sure what to do around remote learning 
attendance to please ring the school so we can walk you through 
the process the first time. It is not difficult and we are more than 
happy to support you in learning this new process. 

CALENDAR 
MAY 2020  
Sun 10 Mother’s Day 
  
JUNE 2020  
Mon 8 Public Holiday – Queen’s Birthday 
Fri 26 Last Day Term 2 – 2.15pm dismissal 
  
JULY 2020  
Mon 13 First Day Term 3 
    

NEWSLETTER  
   MASS TIMES 

Please note that Masses have been suspended 
until further notice.  

Sunday Mass with the Bishop can be livestreamed 
at 

 https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au  

Foundation 2021 
Enrolments Open Now 

Visit our website for more information 
 

Make sure to follow our school Facebook page 
to stay up to date with the latest news! 
facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/  



 
REMINDER ABOUT ENTERING THE SCHOOL 
If you are entering the school for any reason, you will need to enter via the Office, as during this time of COVID-19, we are trying 
to minimize the number of people entering the school in order to maintain as safe an environment as possible. Children are 
permitted to be dropped off/collected on the tennis courts. However, parents are currently asked to remain in their car, out of 
the school ground. 
 
EASTER RAFFLE 
Congratulations to all of the Easter Egg raffle winners. We drew the raffle last Monday via a Facebook live broadcast, with the help 
of Miss O'Sullivan and Miss Gillett.  
Our lucky winners were Harry Morrish, Paul (c/o Harrison Allen), Charlie Dixon, Kaia Langeder & the Snowdon family. 
 
ENROLMENT  
Our 2021 Foundation enrolment process has commenced. This year we are asking our parents and community members to help 
spread the word around enrolling at Holy Rosary.  
The enrolment process normally commences each year with an Information Evening for parents on 20th May, this will now be 
held as an online session through Facebook live. Schools tours are still to be confirmed due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  
Due to the current restrictions around travel and gatherings, I am asking everyone associated with Holy Rosary to like and share 
our Facebook enrolment posts and events.  
Families are encouraged to access enrolmment information on our website or by contacting the school to have an enrolment pack 
sent out via the post. 
 
Keep safe and please feel free to email your child's teacher for support around remote learning or if you have other issues, please 
ring the office. We will get through this and we are all in this together so let's continue to support and care for each other.   
 
 

 
Paul Wilkinson  
Principal 
 
 

 

GOSPEL REFLECTION - FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 
READING: JOHN 10:1-10 

In Sunday's Gospel, using the image of shepherd and sheep, Jesus made an analogy for us to listen to the 
voice of God. Sometimes we are distracted by other voices that Jesus called "thieves." These thieves rob 
us of our desire to follow Jesus. True sheep, however, know the voice of the shepherd. The shepherd 
provides safety and life for the sheep.  
Imagine your child wandering off in a crowd of strangers - perhaps at an amusement park or a shopping 
mall. After an anxious period of separation, your child hears your voice above all the others calling out his 
or her name. The relief and joy your child would feel is the same emotion Jesus promises us when we 
follow his voice. The thieves that separate us from our children are not necessarily people. Sometimes we 
allow thieves of busyness, work priorities or even social engagements to steal control of our lives. This         
Gospel reminds us it is better to listen to the trusted voice of the Good Shepherd. 
  



SCHOOL NEWS 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to Adam & Kirsty Runnalls on the safe arrival of Finn Robert Runnalls born on the Friay 1st May 
2020. Brother to Cooper (FJO) and Tilly.  
 
 

 

Catholic Identity 
 
CARITAS - PROJECT COMPASSION APPEAL  
Caritas has now turned the Project Compassion Appeal into the Covid 19 Appeal. For more information on what Caritas is doing, 
go to www.caritas.org.au/donate/covid-19-crisis-appeal  
Under normal circumstances we would be asking families to return their Caritas donation boxes back to school. However, due 
to the current Pandemic we encourage all families to deposit any funds you have raised into your personal bank account and 
transfer this donation to Caritas via the link provided above. 
 
ACCESS TO MASS AND TO CHURCHES 
We are all encouraged to continue active participation in the life of the Church through activities such as time in personal and 
family prayer, reflecting on the Scriptures, making a spiritual communion, or participating in a Mass online. 
There are many options for Mass online, including: 
o   http://bit.ly/MassOnDemand 
o   https://melbournecatholic.org.au/Mass 
o   www.wordonfire.org/daily-mass 
The Bishop is also live-streaming Mass on Sunday mornings via the diocesan website: www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au 
On free to air TV, Mass for You at Home is broadcast at 6.00am every Sunday, Channel 10 
 

 
PHONECALLS FROM SCHOOL 

Due to our transferring to NBN, our displayed Caller ID number will temporarily be 5406 0418.  This will be 
rectified once the process is completed.  When calling the office, please continue to dial 5448 4280. 
A reminder that, as staff are working from home, sometimes they will be calling you from an 
unknown/private/hidden number.  They will leave a message if you are unable to answer. If you miss a call, you 
can email the teacher, or wait for them to call again. You do not need to call the school office as we will not be 
able to put you through to the staff member.  

 
SKELETON STAFF ROSTER 
The Teaching skeleton staff roster has been updated. The best way to get in contact with all teachers at the moment is via email. 

 
 

? 



ADMINISTRATION STAFF 
With a skeleton staff onsite at the moment, our Administration Staff are also working from home most days. Mrs Ellis is working 
at school each Tuesday and Mrs Hughan is at school each Wednesday. Outside of these days, Mrs Carter is available in the Office 
but is unable to process payments for fees, etc. 
 
DROP OFF & PICK UP ARRANGEMENTS 
Due to COVID-19 restrictions in place at the moment, parents are asked not to enter the school grounds and to drop off and pick 
up their children from the Office lobby or the tennis courts. 
 
HOLY ROSARY CROSS COUNTRY WEEK 

Term Two is traditionally when our Cross Country event is held. Even though we can't hold 
our normal event, we are hoping that families might like to run their own Cross Country event 
throughout this week! Below are the distances that each age group would typically compete 
in - running or walking. It would be awesome to see students still getting involved in some 
manner.  

If you want to join in, all you need to do is complete your run/walk, take a photo/selfie and then comment on our Facebook post! 
You might even want to include a screenshot of your Strava/RunKeeper/etc data of the run! Of course, the whole family is invited 
to participate! 
This will be an event held over the entire week, starting on Monday the 4th May and finishing on Friday 10th May.  
Good luck to everyone!  
EVENT DISTANCES: 
Foundation - 400m 
Grade One - 400m 
Grade Two - 800m 

9 year old - 2km 
10 year old - 2km 
 

11 year old - 3km 
12/13 year old - 3km

 
 
 

STUDENT NEWS 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Quiny Juac, Anikah Cini, Maya Harris, Hudson McKenna, 
Maverick Butcher & Elsie Rice.  Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 
 
 

 

P&F NEWS  
 
WINTER JACKET SPECIAL ORDER  
Thank you to families who ordered a winter jacket. The order has been placed with our supplier and we will notify families via the 
newsletter when they arrive. We are currently organising the safest option for collection of orders and will keep you updated. - 
Lisa, Debbie, Heidi & Janet  (Holy Rosary Uniform Shop Committee) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
 

 
These question cards are designed to be used in family or education settings to start everyday conversations about online safety. 
The cards cover topics such as identifying online risks, using technology safely and reporting unsafe behaviour. For the next few 
weeks we will include one “Ask a kid” card and one “Ask an adult” card in our newsletter. We encourage you to use them together 
with the information at eSafety kids, and empower kids to take control of their online experiences.  
 
 
  



  



  



  



 


